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Overall the text of the Communication depicts appropriately the current  
situation and the proposals to go forward are welcome. I would like  
however to suggest a few changes: 
 
 
1- In the section 3 on previous and ongoing activities in RD fields,  
Orphanet should be introduced as a major undertaking under the Public  
Health Programme. It is not often that a European project so quickly  
becomes a worldwide leader in its category. 
 
 
2- In the section 4.1 on identification and knowledge of RD, it would be  
appropriate to mention that incidence is also an appropriate indicator  
for rare diseases, serving different purposes than prevalence, but still  
useful, especially for rare cancers. We support the view that providing  
a comprehensive list of RD would be very useful, especially if this list  
is organised by medical area. Orphanet is currently contributing to  
establishing this list as well as a complete list of possible  
classifications. Orphanet is contributing to the revision of the  
International Classification of Diseases with the WHO. Due to the  
importance of this work, funding should be provided. 
 
 
3- In the section 4.2 on prevention, diagnosis and care, we appreciate  
that Orphanet is listed as the key source of information. We strongly  
believe that the dissemination of accurate information is a decisive  
factor to improving the management of patients in Europe. Orphanet is  
central to the success of an information policy that has to be  
established as a shared European infrastructure, giving the possibility  
of long-term funding at an appropriate level, which is not the case  
currently. The paragraph does not mention explicitly enough the  
necessity of funding translation into more EU languages. 
 
 
4- In the section 4.5 on policies and initiatives, we would like to  
support the idea of securing a budget for rare diseases, whatever is  
decided in terms of instrument. 
Orphanet can contribute to many of the objectives described in this  
paragraph as many indicators can be derived from data collected or  
produced by Orphanet. 
In conclusion, we strongly support the adoption of this text at the end  
of the consultation round, as it can only be beneficial to the millions  
of EU citizens affected in one way or another by these rare diseases. 
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